Spring Hill Cemetery Board Meeting 7:00 p.m. Tuesday, August 1, 2023 Civic Center, Spring Hill, Kansas

Members Present: Polly Mahoney, Susan Crawford, Larry Sumner, Joy Rose, Christine Hecke

President Larry Sumner called the meeting to order.

I. Approval of Minutes

Christine Hecke read the minutes for the June meeting. Susan Crawford made the motion to accept the minutes. Joy Rose second. Passed 4-0

II. Treasurer's Report

Joy Rose gave the treasure's report. Christine Hecke made the motion to accept the report. Polly Mahoney second. Passed 4-0

III. New Business

There will be a Veterans Day program to dedicate the Veterans Park on November 11. 2023. There was discussion about the flags for the program.

The entrance gates and pillar were damaged by a company working on underground lines near the cemetery. Larry Sumner is working with the city to get the company's insurance to cover the expense of repair.

Larry Sumner is looking into removing the dead trees on the east side of the fence. He will get a price of removing the trees. There are eight trees that are dead that need removed.

IV. Old Business

Larry Sumner and Lonnie Van Arsdale have repaired the Martin headstone. It has been secured back on its base.

Polly Mahoney has been working with the city to get the water running for the cemetery. On August 8, 2023 a locate company will work to find the leak.

V. Adjournment

Joy Rose made a motion to adjourn meeting. Susan Crawford second.

_